## DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DISTRICT 11 4050 TAYLOR STREET, M.S. 222 SAN DIEGO, CA 92110 PHONE (619) 688-6980 FAX (619) 688-6848 TTY 711 www.dot.ca.gov



Serious drought Help save water!

December 21, 2016

Mail Log 2016-1527C 11-407004

Ms. Donna Tisdale P.O. Box 1275 Boulevard, CA 91905

Dear Ms. Tisdale:

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) received your second follow-up email on November 28, 2016. Caltrans shares your concerns regarding California's environmental quality.

The use of recycled construction materials helps to reduce the amount of debris that is landfilled while also reducing the need for virgin materials in new construction. The use of asphalt grindings is consistent with the Fish and Game Code of the California Department of Fish and Wildlife, and the requirements of the Regional Water Quality Control Board, the Regulatory Agency with the authority over the use of this material.

Caltrans has reexamined the project environmental requirements and confirmed that the project is in compliance with environmental regulations. At this time, there is no evidence that the asphalt grindings represent a threat to human health nor the environment.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at (619) 688-6980 or email me at <a href="mailto:american:a

Sincerely,

AMER BATA

Deputy District Director, Construction and Land Surveys

c: Laurie Berman, District Director; Caltrans District 11

Melanie Perron, Assistant Deputy Director, External Affairs, Caltrans

The Honorable Dianne Jacob, Vice Chairwoman, Second District, San Diego County of Board of Supervisors

Adam Wilson, Senior Land Use and Policy Advisor, San Diego County

Doug Wylie, Senior Water Resources Control Engineer, California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Gail Ramer, District Director, Assembly Member Brian Jones, 71<sup>st</sup> Assembly District Ct.Public.Information.D11@dot.ca.gov